Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

December 5, 2011
Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Chairman; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Web Master; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, Eagle/OA Advisor; Mr. Law, Advancements Chairman; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising
November’s minutes were approved with changes.

Mr. Law (Advancements Chairman)
· The troop needs new TroopMaster software, as the current edition expires in January 2012. The cost will be $54.95.

· The troop will be rechartering at the end of January.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· The troop will discuss whether or not to go on the King’s Mountain campout this weekend. Only a few people have signed up.
· If the troop does go to King’s Mountain, a leader must be identified, as Misters G. Lee, Bebber, Cathcart and Clamp cannot go.

· Mr. Bebber noted that the December campout was canceled last year—primarily due to academic commitments (e.g. finals). Perhaps we should consider doing a service project in December in lieu of camping.

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain)

· Mr. Croom will contact the Knox Scout Reserve to finalize arrangements for January’s campout (January 27 – 29).

· Mr. Rennebaum has made arrangements for Camp McCrady in February. It’s usually a popular campout since the scouts stay inside and don’t have to make their own meals.

· February 14 is the (romantic) Court of Honor.

· Camp Rainey Mountain will be July 7 – 14, as indicated on the troop calendar. The cost will be $290, with the first payment due in January. We need to identify a full-time leader—perhaps Mr. Clamp or Mr. Shelton.

· Merit Badge Day will be on Saturday, December 17 at Union. Personal Management, Insects, Family Life, Citizenship in the Community, and Emergency Preparedness will be offered. Mr. Croom will contact the Columbia Chamber to see if we can get area maps.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle and O/A Advisor)

· The issue with A. Jordan has been rectified. The council agreed that he would not be able to complete the requirements prior to turning 18. He and is parents decided that he was no longer interested prior to the decision being announced.

· A new Life-to-Eagle packet will be available from the council in January. Anything initiated for presentation to the council after January 1 must be submitted on the new form.

· Mr. Barnes spoke with 6 – 8 Life Scouts last week about participation expectations, and will write a detailed email to Star Scouts and Life Scouts about expectations for Eagle.
· OA nominations will be made right before the February COH. Nominated scouts will be asked if they want to accept their nominations.
Mr. Heron
· We are trying to get a meeting with pack 380. The boys in the pack would like to attend a scout function.

· We need to identify pack contacts.

· Our objective is to add 8 – 15 new scouts each year. 
· The troop needs to identify boys who are interested in being Senior Patrol Leader.

Mr. McGregor (Web Master)
· Gun Club photographs will be on the website today.
· A final plea/announcement regarding the Washington, D.C. trip will be made at tomorrow’s meeting, when the $50 deposit is due. The D.C. trip is June 10 – 15, 2012.
Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)
· Mr. Ranta will talk to Fatz Café about having a pancake breakfast fundraiser.

· Mr. Heron reported that the Webelos visiting last week were pleased that we do not participate in the popcorn fundraiser.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, January 9 at 6:00.

